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In this Issue: 

 Presidents Letter 

 Chaplin’s Corner 

 From the Editor 

 Calendar of Events  

 Patch Recipients 

 POW/MIA News  

 Chapter 6 Scholarship Application 

 POW/MIA License Plate Information 

 Benefit Ride Flyer 

 Jerry Blake- President 

Rolling Thunder, Inc.'s 

major function is to 

publicize the POW-MIA 

issue. To educate the 

public of the fact that 

many American prisoners 

of war were left behind 

after all past wars. To 

help correct the past and 

to protect the future 

veterans from being left 

behind should they 

become Prisoners Of 

War/Missing In Action. 

We are committed to 

helping American 

veterans from all wars. 

Rolling Thunder, Inc. is a 

non-profit organization 

and everyone donates his 

or her time because they 

believe in the  

POW/MIA issue. 

Executive Board 
President  

Jerry Blake 

Vice President  

Jeff Meeks 

Secretary  

Mary Jane Miller 

Treasurer  

Darrin Maxey 

Chaplain  

Steve Suter 
 

Board of Directors 

Chairman of the Board  

Jack Miller 

Board Member  

W.D. Buckner 

Board Member  

Bob Hayes 

Board Member  

Donna Hohiemer 

Board Member  

Tim Mahone 
 

Letter from the President… 
 
 

Hello Everyone, 
 

 Hope everyone is making time to get out in 

this great weather before it goes away. We 

had a very good meeting in February and 

don't forget that the March meeting is the 
absolute deadline to get your dues paid before 

we have to send them to national.  

 
Before you know it spring will be here and we 

will have a chance to get back outside and do 

some good things for our veterans and our 
community. We have some good Rolling 

Thunder chapter rides coming up in April and 

May so I hope everyone will take part and you 

can ride or drive, it makes no difference, 
because these are chapter rides and we want 

everyone to come out and enjoy each other's 

company and see some good sights. 
 

Again if you have any questions, please don't 

be afraid to ask them.  You can talk to any 
officer and you can also call me at 812-453-

0799.  

 

Thanks, 

 

Jerry Blake 

 
  

 

Membership Meeting 

Saturday,  

March 4th 

9:00am 

 

tel:812-453-0799
tel:812-453-0799


 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

 

 

 

 
     

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Chaplain's Corner 
 

As we look forward to a new year for Rolling Thunder we think of what can we do? 

There's a story in "Our Daily Bread" about "People Power". 

 

When a man's foot got caught in the gap between a train car and station platform, dozens of passengers quickly 

came to his rescue. 

They used sheer might to tilt the train away from the platform and the trapped man was freed. 

 It was people power that saved someone from possibly serious injury. 

 

That's how Rolling Thunder Family work's together. 

When we work together with our gifts and abilities this past year we accomplished a lot, living up to our Mission 

Statement.  Unity in our Rolling Thunder family accomplishes our Mission. 

 

You know that is the way it is in the family of God. 

 

Eph: 4:4-7 

    4. There is one body, and one Spirit, even as also ye were called in one hope of your calling, 

    5. One Lord, one faith, one baptism, 

    6. One God and Father of all, who is over all, and through all, and in all. 

    7. But unto each one of us was the grace given according to the measure of the gift of Christ. 

 
 

 

If you have a spiritual need or are in need of someone to talk to, call Chapter 6 Chaplain Steve Suter at 812-925-

3627 or e-mail at kspl69@wowway.com. 

 

tel:812-925-3627
tel:812-925-3627
mailto:kspl69@wowway.com


 

From the Editor 
 

Greetings Rolling Thunder Members, 

 

   As was brought up in February’s Membership Meeting, We will have another busy year with events involving Veterans; 

Chapter Fundraisers, Community, as well as Non-Chapter Related Events.  May 6 will be one of our busiest and longest days.  To 

start the day off, we will have our monthly Membership Meeting @ 5:15am at the Marathon Station just over the bridge in 

Henderson, KY, following the meeting, we will need at least 75 Volunteers to be Traffic Marshals for the River Run Race from 

Henderson to Evansville, This is one of our Chapter Fundraiser’s as they will make a $1000.00 donation to the Chapter.  If you 

have not done this race, The Runners are very appreciative of the service that we provide to help ensure their safety and many 

will thank you along the way! 

 

  That evening, Honor Flight will be returning back from DC, This is another awesome event to attend and help out with the Flag 

Line, Traffic, Security, etc… Please make sure to come out and support these HERO’s returning back from DC, the smiles that 

you will see are priceless. 

 

  We are going to update the members section on the webpage, if you like to be added, send the following information to 

RTnewslatter6@gmail.com 

 

Name: 

Nickname (if you have one) 

Picture: If you need help taking a pic, please see me or my wife Tammy at one of the meetings and we will take your pic. 

 

 

New for this year are planned Chapter 6 ride/drives, the first one being April 23
rd

 to the Vietnam Memorial in Frankfort, KY and 

May 20
th

 and 21
st
 Freedom Run to Marsailles, IL. This will be an overnight trip. Hope to see you all there. 

 

 

We still have some Bike Raffle tickets to sell, we are encouraging each member to purchase at least 1 ticket, this is a good 

fundraiser for our Chapter. Would like to finish up with the sales by the March Membership Meeting as the remaining Tickets 

will be returned to National. Here are some pictures of the bike. 

 

 
 

 

Thank you 

 

Warren Montgomery 

mailto:RTnewslatter6@gmail.com
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Rolling Thunder® IN Chapter 6 

Calendar of Events  2017 

   

 

Month Dates Event Notes 

   

 

March 3
rd

  Board Meeting  

 
4

th
  Membership Meeting (9am) Road Captain Training Following Meeting 

 
8

th
  New Member Orientation Meeting 6:00 pm Need 10 Volunteers 

 
12

th
  Logan’s Promise Walk to Remember Need 10 Volunteers Traffic Marshalls 

 
26

th
  IN Military Museum WWI 100

th
 Anniversary  

 
31

st
  Board Meeting (April)  

   
 

April 1
st

  Membership Meeting (9pm)  

 
9 To Be Confirmed Biker Sunday at New Day Missing Man Table Performance 

 
23

rd
  Chapter 6 Group Ride / Drive to Frankfort, KY Vietnam Memorial 

 
28  To Be Confirmed Vet Center Cookout (VFW Post 114) Volunteers Needed 

   
 

May 4
th

  Honor Flight (Meet & Greet)  Volunteers Needed 

 
5

th
  Board Meeting  

 
6

th
  Honor Flight (Welcome Home) Volunteers Needed 

 
6

th
  Evansville River Run & (Membership Meeting 5:15 am) 75 Volunteers Needed (Traffic Marshalls) 

 
6

th
  CMA Run for the Son (Not a Chapter Event) 

 
7

th
  Abate Bike Blessing (Not a Chapter Event) 

 
20

th
  & 21

st
  Chapter 6 Group Ride / Drive (Freedom Run Marsailles, IL Overnight Stay 

 
To Be Announced ESGR Military Night @ Bosse Field  

 
25

th
  thru 29

th
  Ride For Freedom (Ride to Wall in DC) 

Leave Evv on 25
th

,  Demonstration on 28
th

,  
Depart DC on 29th 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

UPDATES TO THE WEBSIGHT ARE COMING SOON. THANK YOU FOR YOUR PATIENCE 

 

 

 

 
 

For anyone wanting to share pictures or events please send information to 

RTnewsletter6@gmail.com.  

We will do our best to include all information.  
 

Don’t forget to check out the Rolling Thunder Indiana Chapter 6 Website as well, 

www.rollingthunderin6.com and find us on Facebook at Rolling Thunder Chapter 6 

 

 

 

 

mailto:RTnewsletter6@gmail.com
http://www.rollingthunderin6.com/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Rolling-Thunder-Indiana-Chapter-6/111360392214615


 
 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 

The major function of Rolling Thunder®, Inc., is to publicize the POW-MIA issue, 
to educate the public that many American prisoners of war were left behind 

after all previous wars and to help correct the past and to protect future veterans 
from being left behind should they become Prisoners of War- Missing in Action. 

We are also committed to helping American Veterans from all wars. 
 
 

ARTICLES IN THIS NEWSLETTER ARE NOT NECESSARILY 
THE VIEWS OR OPINIONS OF ROLLING THUNDER®, INC. 

 
 

01/12/2017 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Defense POW/MIA Accounting Agency  
February 2017 Accounted for MIA's 

Rank Name Branch Unit Lost Location Identified 

2nd Lt. John D. Mumford 

U.S. Army 
Air 

Forces 

318th Fighter Squadron, 
325th Fighter Group, 15th 
Air Force 

6/6/1944 Ukraine 1/17/2017 

Fireman 1st 
Class 

Robert N. Walkowiak 

U.S. Navy USS Oklahoma 12/7/1941 
Pearl 

Harbor 
2/3/2017 

Fireman 1st 
Class 

Michael Galajdik 
U.S. Navy USS Oklahoma 12/7/1941 

Pearl 
Harbor 

2/3/2017 

SGT Donald D. Noehren 

U.S. Army 
Headquarters Company, 
2nd Engineer Combat 
Battalion, 2nd Infantry 
Division 

11/30/1950 
North 
Korea 

2/3/2017 

Gunner's 
Mate 1st 

Class 
Arthur C. Neuenschwander 

U.S. Navy USS Oklahoma 12/7/1941 
Pearl 

Harbor 
2/6/2017 

Fireman 1st 
Class 

William H Kennedy 
U.S. Navy USS Oklahoma 12/7/1942 

Pearl 
Harbor 

2/7/2017 

Storekeeper 

2nd Class 
Glenn G. Cyriack 

U.S. Navy USS Oklahoma 12/7/1943 
Pearl 

Harbor 
2/7/2017 

Seaman 2nd 
Class 

George T George  

U.S. Navy USS Oklahoma 12/7/1944 
Pearl 

Harbor 
2/8/2017 

Musician 
1st Class 

Elliot D. Larsen  

U.S. Navy USS Oklahoma 12/7/1944 
Pearl 

Harbor 
2/8/2017 

 
 
 

 

 

http://www.dpaa.mil/News-Stories/Recent-News-Stories/Article/1052053/airman-missing-from-world-war-ii-identified-mumford/
http://www.dpaa.mil/News-Stories/Recent-News-Stories/Article/1071860/uss-oklahoma-sailor-from-world-war-ii-accounted-for-walkowiak/
http://www.dpaa.mil/News-Stories/Recent-News-Stories/Article/1071894/uss-oklahoma-sailor-from-world-war-ii-accounted-for-galajdik/
http://www.dpaa.mil/News-Stories/Recent-News-Stories/Article/1073254/soldier-missing-from-korean-war-identified-noehren/
http://www.dpaa.mil/News-Stories/Recent-News-Stories/Article/1073495/uss-oklahoma-soldier-from-world-war-ii-identified-neuenschwander/
http://www.dpaa.mil/News-Stories/Recent-News-Stories/Article/1075579/uss-oklahoma-sailor-from-world-war-ii-identified-kennedy/
http://www.dpaa.mil/News-Stories/Recent-News-Stories/Article/1075566/uss-oklahoma-sailor-from-world-war-ii-identified-cyriack/
http://www.dpaa.mil/News-Stories/Recent-News-Stories/Article/1077715/uss-oklahoma-sailor-from-world-war-ii-identified-george/
http://www.dpaa.mil/News-Stories/Recent-News-Stories/Article/1077685/uss-oklahoma-sailor-from-world-war-ii-identified-larsen/


 
 
 
 





 

Rolling Thunder®, Inc. Indiana 

 
Rolling Thunder®, Inc. Indiana 

Veterans Fund & POW/MIA License Plate 

 

THE FUND | THE PLATE  

THE FUND 

RTIVF is open to all honorably discharged Veterans, effective July 1, 2015. Financial assistance may be used by 

the veteran/family for needs such as housing, utilities, medical services, transportation, and other essential family 

support expenses which have become difficult to manage. Assistance may be requested once per running year, 

with a maximum of up to $2,500.00 may be approved. (Exclusions, auto loans, cable, satellite, cell, internet 

services, all insurance, dental care, credit cards, child support, attorneys, debt collectors, storage fees, and funeral 

expenses, some others may apply) Assistance will be considered by the RTIVF State Committee, and the applicant 

will be notified of their decision. 

There may be an emergency waiver granted in some cases, only upon written request indicating the circumstances 
justifying such a waiver. 

Assistance will also be considered by the RTIVF State Committee for Group Housing, Veterans Homeless Shelters 

etc. 

Requirements: 

 The applicant must have received an “Honorable Discharge”. (DD 214, DD 256, NGB-22) 

 The applicant must have served a minimum of 30 continuous days of active duty. 

 The applicant must currently be a permanent resident of Indiana for a minimum of two (2) consecutive 

years. 

 The applicant must sign & date their application, provide all required proofs, and documentation requested. 

 Documentation of need is required to apply for the needed assistance. 

Disbursement: 

All disbursements will be made directly to the vender, and not to the applicant. 

Completed Forms: 
Forms must be Typed or Printed (hand written forms will not be considered). 

 Application (PDF) 

 

 

http://www.indianarollingthunder.com/RTIVF.html#fund
http://www.indianarollingthunder.com/RTIVF.html#plate
http://www.indianarollingthunder.com/RTIVF/Rolling%20Thunder%20Indiana%20Veterans%20Fund%2011-3-15.pdf


POW/MIA Awareness Plate Facts & History 

Prior to January 2015, funds generated from the sale of the POW/MIA Awareness Plate went toward the Indiana 

Military Family Relief Fund (MFRF). This period saw 12,456 plates sold which equated to $311,400 being added 

to the MFRF. 

In 2015, 3,866 license plates were sold, resulting in $96,650 being deposited into the RTIVF.  For 2016, 158 

POW/MIA plates were sold in January and 391 in February totaling $13,725 deposited into the RTIVF (March 

plate sales pending). From January to March of 2016, $17,439.37 has been paid out to assist our Indiana Veterans. 

The POW/MIA specialty plate started as an idea of former Rolling Thunder®, Inc Indiana Chapter 1 

President, Jon Brinkley. Brinkley wanted to find a way to raise awareness for those left behind in all wars and 

conflicts, and at the same time raise funds for struggling military families.  The dream came to pass in May 2009 

when the plate was first announced at the North Side Harley-Davidson store on 96th street with Mayor Greg 

Ballard, State Senators Tom Wyss and Jim Merritt, Commissioner of the Indiana Bureau of Motor 

Vehicles, Andy Miller, and Tom Applegate, Director of the Indiana Office of Veterans Affairs in attendance.  

Rolling Thunder®, Inc.’s application was one of many received and reviewed. The plate was accepted, in part, due 

to an uncommon level of distinction that sets the organization and its purpose for the plate apart from 

others. 

There are several military specialty plates, but this one is different in several ways.  There is no application 

process to purchase a license plate; it is available to anyone with a valid registration, and it directly offers support 

to veterans in need. 

The cost of the POW/MIA license plate includes vehicle registration fees and taxes, a group fee of $25, and a 
Indiana Bureau of Motor Vehicles administrative fee of $15.  The $25 group fee will go towards the RTIVF. 

Plates are available for cars, trucks (up to 11,000 lbs), and motorcycles. RV Motor Homes as well as RV pull 

trailers may also be plated with the POW/MIA plate. Requests can be made for a special numbered POW/MIA 
plate. 

Commissioner of the Indiana Bureau of Motor Vehicles, Andy Miller, summed up the purpose and motivation 

behind this plate saying, 

"As motorists everywhere see this Indiana license plate, 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The major function of Rolling Thunder®, Inc., is to publicize the POW-MIA issue, 
to educate the public that many American prisoners of war were left behind 

after all previous wars and to help correct the past and to protect future veterans 
from being left behind should they become Prisoners of War- Missing in Action. 

We are also committed to helping American Veterans from all wars. 
 
 

ARTICLES IN THIS NEWSLETTER ARE NOT NECESSARILY 
THE VIEWS OR OPINIONS OF ROLLING THUNDER®, INC. 

 
1/19/2017 

http://www.hdofindy.com/
http://www.in.gov/bmv/
http://www.in.gov/bmv/
http://www.in.gov/dva/


Rolling Thunder IN Ch. 6 

9th Annual Benefit Ride for Veterans 

Sunday June 04, 2017 
 

 
                                                        Ride starts at: 

Veteran’s Memorial Coliseum 
(Downtown Evansville @ 307 Market St.) 

 

Grand Prize 
32” Flat Screen TV 

(Chapter 6 members are not eligible for grand prize drawing!) 

 

                   Sign in                                       9:00 - 11:00 am 

                   First bike out                                     10:00 am 

                   Last bike out                                       11:00 am 

                   Last bike in                                            3:00 pm 

                     Live Auction & Drawings begin @ 3:30 pm 

 

$ 15.00 per card or $25.00 for 2 

 
(Meal, grand prize ticket, door prize, & best/worst hand) 

 

Gun Raffle Tickets are being sold and the drawing will be held @ 

Benefit Ride 

 

All proceeds benefit Tri-state Veterans 
For information call: (812)453-0799 

 

 


